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6/24/20 Public Speaker Meeting with Village of Dryden Board (Via ZOOM)
Dryden Planning Board member Alice Greene gave a ppt presentation on the Update to the Dryden Comprehensive Plan.   Alice asked for questions about the presentation and also asked Dryden Town Board members to talk about (1) Village of Dryden's relationship with Town of Dryden, (2) current planning issues in Dryden, (3) 2005 Dryden Comp Plan goal to steer development to existing population centers.   We noted that in past presentations to various groups in the Town that Village of Dryden is frequently mentioned as vital to the welfare of the Town.
Following is a topical summary of our discussion.
Public Infrastructure
· Dryden Village has recently upgraded their water supply and has abundant spare capacity.  

· The sanitary sewer treatment plant has spare capacity but is compromised by excess infiltration/inflow.  The Village intents to commission a study to solve the I&I problem because it adds cost.
· The Village provides water/sewer service outside Village limits (e.g., to the DHS).  It requires them to establish a utility zone for billing purposes.
· Developers bear the cost to extend water/sewer to new construction.
· Neptune Hose Company will likely need to transition to a mix of paid and volunteer staff in the next 10-15 years.

Commercial/Residential Development

· Dryden Village has a variety of parcels available for  development and would like to have new development.  For example, there is a 42 acre undeveloped parcel on north west corner of the Village with mixed use zoning. 
· There are also a number of redevelopment opportunities.  Filling these empty properties is a major challenge for the Village.
· The Village welcomes both new development and redevelopment provided it is consistent with Village planning goals.
· We talked about annexations and dissolutions:  relocation of political boundaries. The irregular Town/Village boundary on north side of the Village resulted in part from boundary relocations.  We didn't discuss specifics on why it got that way.
· The Village is interested in annexation of nearby development in part because their police department provides coverage and annexation allows them to recover the associated cost.

· Neither the Village nor the Town has a chamber of commerce/business association.   The Village would like to work more closely with the County Chamber of Commerce to help pursue development opportunities.

Relationship Between Village and Town
· DPW relationship is good.

· Relationship between Town Board and Village board is also good although there is no formal structure for regular interaction. 
